
Kaden David Lowther
Feb. 26, 2001 ~ Jan. 4, 2022

We lost our dear sweet son, brother, grandson and friend Kaden David Lowther on January 4, 2022. Kaden was

born on February 26, 2001, along with his twin sister Breanna Lowther. Ryan and Laura Lowther were lucky

enough to adopt them soon after and then add their brother Skyler to the family in 2011.

Kaden grew up in Draper, UT, went to Corner Canyon High School and later attended Salt Lake Community

College. Kaden enjoyed music, movies, video games, animals, scuba diving, and reading books but most of all

spending time with his friends.

Kaden’s influence will leave a hole in so many hearts. He was the nicest and sweetest person we knew. Always

there to lend a hand, provide support, bring people together or just be a quiet friend. He cared so much for others

more than himself.

Sweet Kaden rest in peace. Your heart can stop hurting. We all love you more than you could have ever known.

We will miss your kindness, dry sense of humor and the love you gave everyone.

Due to the current Covid-19 health mandates and by request of the family in an effort to keep all friends and family

healthy, face masks will be required during the services.

We will be celebrating and remembering Kaden's life on Saturday, January 15, 2022, at Larkin Mortuary of

Riverton, 3688 West 12600 South in Riverton, Utah. We will gather as friends, family, and all who knew Kaden from

4-5:30pm to share stories with one another and enjoy the impact he had on so many of our lives. A short

Celebration of Life service will follow beginning at 5:30pm.

To view the previously held services, please click the "Watch Services" link above.


